LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2014 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Samantha Brookes, Joan Byrne (Ticketing) Ste Cuddy, Jeanette Evans, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Debbie Joynson (Ticketing) Michelle Kirk (EIA), Ian Littlewood, Debbie Joynson (Ticketing), David Smith (Ticketing).
· The Chairperson and members welcomed and congratulated Samantha Brookes and Jeanette Evans on their election to the LDSA committee.  
CHAIRPERSON’S ELECTION

Keith Graham applied to be re-elected as Chairperson; no other nominations were received. He was proposed by Tommy Hutchinson, seconded by Dave Smith and voted in unanimously by the remainder of the committee. Keith will therefore stand for a further 4 years.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· There were no outstanding matters from the previous month.
TICKETING UPDATE

· WHU away is sold out.

· The Champions League and League Cup sale and payments for Ludogorets Razgrad and Middlesborough will start next week. 

· Information on Basel away is not yet available. It will be published on the website as and when it is.

· The ballot for Everton at home is ongoing.

· WBA tickets are to go on general sale. 
· A concern was raised about queue jumping at future bulk sales and similar events. The Chairperson asked could a note be added to the general letter the ticket office send out prior to each sale. Ticketing will action this and let us know in due course.
· Two members of the ticket office disability team have recently had babies. The committee sent their congratulations, and the LDSA will send cards on behalf of our members. David Higham is to progress.

EIA UPDATE

· LFC’s Tourism Commercial Manager was unable to attend our meeting; in his absence the EIA gave us an update on the new LFC open-top bus tour. A representative from Maghull Coaches is meeting with the club to resolve the lack of access for disabled.
· A meeting has been set up to resolve the Thomas Cook booking problem, where a package is sold, but it appears no consideration is given to allow for a disability package. Feedback will be given post meeting.
· The EIA has spoken to Andrew Parkinson on a point about the stadium extension/build, and the information can be released to LDSA members as the SC has already done so. We will prepare the information for release. 
· The database issues are almost resolved, and should be finalised by next week. Therefore, a meeting was arranged for a mail shot to send out the new membership cards. A cut off for members to renew was set as 15th September.
· A discussion was had about the need for a sign language translator in the future should the need arise. Various avenues were explored and the EIA will enquire and feedback next month. In the meantime the question can be asked to our members via social media to see if anyone is available for this.

FUNDING
· After recent changes, the signatories on the account needed to be updated. The Chairperson and Treasurer will now joint sign any cheques.
MEMBERSHIP
· After the recent changes to the committee, a new membership secretary was required. The Chairperson suggested Ste Cuddy and David Higham, either solely or in a combined role as they have been working in this area for a number of months now. It was agreed they would share this role jointly.

· It was confirmed that membership applications will close on 15th September for renewals. If members fail to renew by this date, they will be removed from the data base as members. However, they can join as new members if they wish after this date.
SOCIAL
· Feedback was given on the recent visit to Melwood and presentations to Brendan Rodgers and Daniel Sturridge. A very enjoyable experience and we were welcomed with open arms by all.

· The Hot Pot was discussed and everything is on schedule. Numbers and food requests are to be confirmed this week, so the necessary order can go in. 

· The Hot Pot mail shot was set for Thursday 11th September at 3pm. David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson and Michelle Kirk will meet to do this.

·  We still await the replies of guests, and a select few others for the Hot Pot.
· The Christmas function planned for Thursday 11th December was briefly discussed. The entertainment was agreed on and Social Secretary is to book this. The EIA is to check and confirm other invites such as official guests and a player, and to include LFC Ladies if they are available.
AOB
· After member feedback, the food availability at pre-match home games in the family park was discussed. The Social Secretary has spoken to a club representative and confirmed this will improve after last season’s issues with food running out well in advance of kick-off. This is to be monitored by all parties and the club welcome feedback in this area.

· A member enquired as to the availability of heating facilities for specialist food i.e. gluten free. This was passed on from the Chairperson to a club representative to investigate.

· A thank you note will be written up for the webpage to recognise the work done by Ann and Becky Ward in raising money for the LDSA. A coffee morning and a sponsored skip have recently been completed with the sum of £250 being raised.

· We are hoping to have our yearly forum in October. The Chairperson will advise shortly. Venue will need to be booked and facilities confirmed.

· A Committee dinner evening is to be held in the Boot Room on Tuesday 9th September at 5.45pm as a welcome to new members including the EIA, and for a general bonding session. This is funded by individual members.  
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 10th October 2014 at 1pm. The relevant lounge has already been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
